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Minutes of the January 9th 2019, St. Louis Police Veterans’ Association

The 482nd meeting of the St. Louis Police Veterans was called to order at 11:31 AM. President
Ratermann led the membership in the Pledge of Allegiances and Chaplin John Fava gave the opening
prayer.

All officers were present except trustee Dan Bauer.

Jeff Roorda then addressed the membership and explained there will be a small charge for the
Gerndame starting in March. He then spoke about the plan to merge the City and County together. First,
that is no real interest in John Belmar’s’ plan. But, the Better Together Plan has more serious interest. It
has a lot of big money people and large corporations involved. They have a budget plan for 20 million
dollars. And, plan on putting it on the ballot in November of 2020 as a state wide constitutional
amendment. This would change the class of the county. It would mean there would be only one Police
Department. It would allow the muni’s to continue to exist but would not be able to collect sales taxes or
have their own police departments. It is still in the planning state and there are a lot of issues that raise a
lot of questions that need to be investigated. When he has more information he will let us know.

President Ratermann made the following announcements: The new firearms schedule is on the back
table by Tony Pona: We received a thank you card from Ellie Downs for her Christmas Gift. He thanked
Frank Baricevic for his gift of $50.00 and Joe Phelan for his gift of $25.00 in addition to their annual dues.

President Ratermann stated we received an application for membership from Laureen Lamczyk. Motion
was made by Herman Ubben, seconded by Wil Grove to accept the application. Motion passed on a
voice vote.

President Ratermann introduced Phil Memendez, Mike Anderson and George Weindel who are running
for the Pension Board. They then addressed the membership.

Secretary’s Report: A motion was made Wil Grove, seconded by Dick Buehler to waive the reading of
the minutes. Motion passed on a voice vote.

Treasure’s Report: Terry Shoemaker gave the monthly Treasurer’s Report. A motion was made by Jim
Wurm, seconded by Mike McGraw to accept the report subject to audit. Motion passed on a voice vote.

President Ratermann said it is election time for Officers for the Board. We are looking for nominations
and/or people interested in these positions.

President Ratermann stated member Ronald Oldani, non members Darrell Ruediger and Raymond
Schmidt had passed away. Dan Bauer and Ralph Campbell are in the hospital.

President Ratermann appointed Mike Mosier as Chairman of the Police Library Committee. Mike Mosier
stated that Don Cognata, Mike Shepard, Sam Vitale, Bill Thomas and Bill Leahy are on the committee.
He ask President Ratermann to send a registered letter to the Chief asking for a meeting in regards to
securing the materials that they have before they throw things away. They would like to get space in the
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History Museum or the Solders Memorial for a location for our museum. We can use all the help and
suggestions we can get for this project. Don Cognata suggests you may be able to help if some of the
people you know would or might be willing to donate space or a building for the use of this project.

Old Business – None

New Business – None

Tony Pona stated we had 77 members in attendance today.

A motion was made by Wil Grove, seconded by Ed Harper to adjourn. The meeting adjourned at
12:18PM










